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 September/October Newsletter 2021

Mr Murphy’s Blog

It has been so good to have had a more ‘normal’ first half term and to see activities returning to school, as restrictions have lifted. Thankfully our school has remained fairly Covid free. Thank you so much to you all for remaining cautious and taking necessary actions to help limit the spread of infection in our school community. 

Remember to please feel free to contact me at any time if you have any queries or ideas for school. Have a lovely half term break.
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Stars of the Month 
Our September winners for making a great start to the new school year: Nursery Joel Dobbin, P1W Kayleigh McCall, P1R Ollie Greenwood, P2 Nathan Sands, P2/3 Lewis Mark, P3 Hugo McEvoy, P4 Anna Henry, P4/5 Kerry Copeland, P5 Taylor Gibson, P6 Jack McFadden, P6/7 Josh McCall, P7 Alicia Jeffers.
Our October winners for super mental maths: Nursery Katherine Parton, P1W James Kelly, P1R Sam McCord, P2 Alfie McClure, P2/3 Jacob Lutton, P3 Harper Ryan, P4 Alex Noble, P4/5 Michael Doran, P5 Evan Kearney, P6 Maire Harper-Simmance, P6/7 Elliott Clark, P7 Eva McKay. 
Very well done. The children all enjoyed their morning tea and treats with Mr Murphy.
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We were delighted to be able to resume after school activities: Evo soccer, hockey, netball, pebble art, ballet, Irish dancing, boys & girls hockey, great outdoors. We have been so pleased to see how many children have been attending. We are also delighted the welcome back our Highland dance teacher and our music tutors. We currently offer tuition for piano, violin, fiddle, guitar, brass and woodwind. 
Early Birds
Our early birds club has been a great success. We intend to keep this facility operating from now on. If you wish your child/ren to attend please complete a booking form and return to school with your payment. Please remember to advise us of any dietary issues or allergies. 
Inter-Schools Show jumping 
Well done to Serena P6 who has been representing Ballydown at the Inter-Schools 6 week Showjumping league. Anyone interested in getting involved and are confidently jumping 50cm tracks please get in touch with Mr Murphy.
Football Tournaments
Our football team played in two tournaments, organised by Evo Soccer, finishing in 2nd place in their group and Oscar winning goalkeeper of the tournament. It has been fantastic to get back out playing against other schools. 
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PTA Events 
Our PTA held a Fancy Dress event on Friday 22nd October. A huge thank you to our PTA and to you all for your support. Last year’s fundraising allowed us to purchase new interactive whiteboards for 4 classrooms, paid towards out new outdoor playground, resources for each classroom, P7 shields, sports day medals and much more. Your support of these fundraisers allows us to be able to do so much for our children- thank you.
P4 Ulster Folk & Transport Museum
P4 enjoyed a fantastic trip to The Ulster Folk Park, as part of their school in the past topic. They had great fun finding out about what school life was like in the past. 
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Parent Teacher Meetings

Unfortunately, dud to Covid restrictions we are not able to host face-to-face interviews. Telephone interviews will take place after half term. Please use this opportunity to find out about your child’s progress and ask any questions you may have. Remember if you ever need to speak to us about your child to contact us at any time. 

School Building Works

Our school is looking fantastic after its facelift. We are delighted to have the building looking as it should. We are so fortunate to have such a great building in such a lovely setting. Thank you to the Sands family for donating the decorative stones to enhance the front area. 
Menu change
Due to delivery shortages:

Mon 1st Nov Chicken pasta or burger

Tues 2nd Nov Chicken Curry or Sausages. 

Term 1b
We start back Monday 1st November. Doors open 8:45 and close 9:05.  Enjoy your half term break.
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After School Activities
Please note the finishing dates of each club, as they vary. Send all money in advance if possible in a clearly labelled envelope, please. Ensure your child has appropriate, warm clothing for outdoor activities. Thank you. 
	After School Activities for Term 1b

	
	2-3pm
	3-4pm
	cost

	Mon
	Evo Soccer P2-P3
	Evo Soccer P4-P7
	£24   6 weeks 

Finishing 13th Dec

	Tues
	Ballet 
P2-P3
	
	6 weeks

Finishing 14th Dec

	
	
	P7 Ceramics
	£1/week

Finishing 7th Dec

	
	
	Great Outdoors 

P2-P3
	£1/week

Finishing 7th Dec

	Wed
	Hockey
 P2-P3
	Hockey P4-P7
	£2.50/week

Finishing 24th November

	Thurs
	
	P4-P7 Christmas Crafts
	£1/week

Finishing 9th Dec





Website & App
Please remember to visit our website www.ballydownprimary.org.uk regularly to see what our children have been up to.  Download the NI Schools app so you can receive messages and updates
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Diary Dates:
Sat 30thOct                    Inter-Schools Showjumping
Friday 22nd Oct
       Fancy Dress Day
Friday 22nd Oct
       Finish for half term staggered closure from 1:45pm




       (no school 25th-29th October)

Mon 1st-Thurs 4th             Parent-Teacher Telephone Interviews. Staggered closures from 1:45pm

Mon 8th Nov                    After school activities resume 

Sat 20th, 27th  Nov & 4th Dec      AQE Tests (Good Luck P7s!)
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